
On Tuesday February 11, 2025 City Council Members Dubauskas, Graham, Kwasman, Littlefield, McAllen and 
Whitehead voted to build a 3-story parking garage at Brown Ave. & 2nd street that will blight the Old Town historic 
buildings, displace the Farmers Market and negatively impact Old Town businesses during construction. 

In accordance with Article Two § 16 of the Scottsdale City Charter: We the undersigned residents, property owners, 
merchants, and visitors, here by petition the Scottsdale City Council pursuant to Rule 11.19 of the Rules of Council 
Procedures to hold a special meeting to reconsider and rescind Resolution No. 13318 and to allow Mayor Borowsky the 
time necessary to explore alternative garage locations. 

Signature Printed Name Address and email address (email addresses are 
optional and will be redacted prior to submission). 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 


